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 June 2, 2015 

 

Dear SSB executives, dear all, 

Thank you for your open letter. We hope the following pages will answer your most important questions 
and can clarify a few issues regarding the future communication and cooperation.  

SSB: We ask you to send us the ISBO financial report of the year 2014, including the audit report. 
Furthermore, we want to know who the auditors of ISBO are.   

ISBO: The ISBO financial report will be send out prior to the GA after it has been audited by the German tax 
board. Also we have set a vote for audits on the GA agenda. 

SSB: An official statement on why the financial information 2014 was not distributed to the members of 
ISBO at the beginning of the year 2015.   

ISBO: We will publish the 2014 financial report when it is finished and reviewed by our accountant. Due to 
outstanding invoices and delayed answers from members, we are still in the process of finalizing the report 
for 2014. This is not uncommon for the report to take some time to be presented as it must be carefully 
scrutinized by the staff and by the Board as well as the accountant. 

SSB: Please send us the budget for the year 2016.   

ISBO: The budget will be finalized and published at the GA. As we did last year, we review the budget 
planning for different scenarios and want to make it as realistic as possible. 

SSB: An official statement on the newly created position of the Sport Manager.  
The following points should be covered:  

The availability times of the Sport Manager do not account for a 100% employment.  

ISBO: The services contracted by the ISBO has Daniel both responsible for the members but also needs to 
develop Speed Badminton.  The ISBO and Daniel agreed on fixed hours where members can contact him. 
We have had excellent feedback on availability and the promptness of his service. 
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SSB: As we all know, Daniel Gossen’s former employer was Speedminton GmbH. We want to know how it is 
ensured, that the Sport Manager acts fully on behalf of ISBO and the sport Speed Badminton and not for 
the sponsor Speedminton GmbH.  

ISBO: The outcome of his work and the daily communication with the board clearly shows us that he is fully 
committed to his work with the ISBO.  Also, we as the board strongly trust Daniel and our long term 
partner and sponsor and its employees that there are no hidden agreements.  

SSB: Where in the organisational chart is the position of the Sport Manager and to whom does he report?  

ISBO: The SM position has been created after the 2014 GA where the hiring has been agreed on.  

He reports directly to the ISBO board members if it comes to strategic tasks, projects and reports the daily 
business inquiries. Also, he will report to the ISBO members at each GA and communicates with the 
athletes and officials via newsletters, emails and social media at least once a month. 

SSB: All ISBO members pay the same annual fee of EUR 250, but they do not have the same voting rights on 
the association meeting. According to the statutes, the voting rights are still dependant on the size of a 
member. We ask you for an explanation how this is justifiable.   

We would expect to vote on an amendment of the statutes §7.5 concerning the votes on the Assembly of 
Delegates 2015.   

ISBO: At this point in the development of the ISBO, we asked for a nominal fee of EUR 250 from each 
member.  We do know that many international sport federations (IF) charge their membership fee based 
on the size of their budget and/or the number of members (players/coaches/officials) in their respective 
national organizations.  Thus the larger the budget and/or membership numbers, the more a member 
federation would have to pay.  However, these larger organizations expect more power in the decision-
making as a result.  

Please clarify your request by sending us a detailed proposal how you would like to see.   

SSB: We ask for a half-year report of the new Sport Manager with an overview of his achievements for ISBO 
including a report including a comparison of budget figures with actual figures.   

ISBO: All information in this regards will be given at the GA. Also we can add this proposal for a semi-
annually report to the agenda for the GA. Please confirm. 

SSB: We ask for an official statement on why the Assembly of Delegates 2014 was not held and protocolled 
properly.  The Protocol does not include any information on the representatives of each country. There is 
no information on the majority of votes.  

ISBO: The votes per country are in the sheet on page one of the protocol. We will add the name list of the 
assembly asap. Thank you for bringing this to our attention. 

SSB: Some of the participants were not ISBO members and we are wondering why those people were 
eligible to vote anyway in the Assembly of Delegates.  

ISBO: Please tell us who you are referring to.  From our recollection of the meeting, no one voted who was 
not able to vote.  As well, no delegation mentioned this at the last GA and for nine months no one has said 
anything to us about it. 

SSB: We expect a proper held and protocolled Assembly of Delegates in 2015!  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ISBO: The GA has been held according to the German BGB and the protocol has been accepted by the court 
in Germany.  You need to clearly explain what your expectations are. 

SSB: We want an official statement on the name of our sport. For our marketing  measures, we need to 
know if Speed Badminton will be the name for the future. Otherwise, we ask you to inform us on the new 
name by august 31 2015, at the latest.   

ISBO: The topic is on the agenda for the GA 2015. We are not able to move on here without an official 
vote.  

SSB: We ask you for an official statement on the continuation of the tournament software Ophardt, even 
though the workgroup (convened at the Assembly of Delegates 2014) recommended the change to the 
«Tournament Software».   

ISBO: After reviewing the report from the workgroup and discussing it in the board we have made the 
following conclusion: 

Both systems shall be tested by the representatives of our member organizations within the first months in 
2015 and we will have a vote at the GA. This decision has been communicated to the head of the 
workgroup with the direction to make sure that we get a free test account from Tournament Software.  

Unfortunately this was not possible because Tournament Software did not agree in this. 

That is the status quo and we have not seen any further development in this matter within the last weeks. 

SSB: We ask for a change of the statutes, which includes a paragraph that excludes the ISBO-members of 
any liability.   

ISBO: Thanks you for the proposal. We will check this matter and put it on the GA agenda. 

SSB: We ask for a national sponsoring concept of the ISBO that can be used by all members.   

ISBO: Thank you for the proposal. We think this is a great service for our members and will start working 
on this asap. 

SSB: We want to know, if there is a sponsoring concept for the ISBO and how the association tries to find 
new financial resources.   

ISBO: Will be part of the Sport managers report. Up to this point, we have been focusing on finding 
sponsors for the WC 2015. 

SSB: We ask you for an official statement on the special status of the Swedish association until they were 
added as an ISBO-member only a few weeks ago, including documents on the license fees 
paid. Background: Sweden was not a member of the ISBO at least until March 2015. Nevertheless, players 
from Sweden could take part at ISBO tournaments already in the past, the Swedes were allowed to hold 
ISBO tournaments in the past and some representatives were part of the ISBO Assembly of Delegates 2014. 
  

ISBO: The Swedish Speed Badminton Organization has joined the ISBO on March 10th 2015. We have 
already answered your request here on September 14th 2014: 

You are right with the fact that the Swedish Speed Badminton Federation is not registered and therefore 
could not become an ISBO member so far. The reason why we allowed them to participate in ISBO 
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tournaments was that we want to keep the country in the ISBO family, believe in their efforts to have a 
federation established soon and have that organization in the ISBO by the end of 2014.  

We do not know which standard or rule forbids non-ISBO members to host ISBO tournament when they 
check with the ISBO first and get their tournament approved.  At the last World Championships, there 
were over 50 countries represented by players but not all of the countries have not yet organized their 
national federations. As a very young sport, we must be aware of this fact and continue to let all players 
from any country to be a part of our sport.  

SSB: We expect that all changes in rules, tournament standards and other amendments have to be voted on 

at the Assembly of Delegates. The new documents have to be available at January 1
st 

at the latest.   

ISBO: Thank you for your request. As per the ISBO statutes that were accepted by the membership, the 

timelines and rules will be followed.  If you do not have a copy of the statutes, please ask the Sport Manager 

for a copy. 

With best regards, 

Brock Turner 

ISBO Board of Executives 


